
 
Initiation of Postulants at Maria Kripa 

On 26th April 2025, fourteen candidates from four Provinces were officially initiated into 

Postulancy at Maria Kripa by Sr. Nessa A.C., the General Councillor for Formation. The 

candidates hailed from various regions: four from the Karnataka Province, two from the 

Western Province, six from the Eastern Province, and four from the Northern Province. 

The initiation ceremony took place at 11:30 a.m. Sr. Nessa A.C. led the ceremony, formally 

welcoming the postulants into this important stage of formation. Sr. Leela, the Superior, 

along with the community sisters, were present to witness the occasion. Sisters Shamitha and 

Naveena also joined in the celebration. 

Following the ceremony, the community greeted the new postulants with a blessing song and 

presented them with roses as a gesture of joy and encouragement. 

The next day, a Holy Mass was offered for the postulants by Fr. Stephen SCJ, invoking 

God’s blessings on their journey ahead. 

Two more candidates from the Eastern Province joined the group on 10th May 2025. They 

were unable to attend the initial ceremony due to illness. 

This year, we are truly blessed to welcome a total of sixteen postulants into our 

congregation. We thank God for their generous response to His call and pray for them as they 

begin this new chapter in their spiritual journey. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 


